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Prayers and Office Update 
 

Please hold our Business Administrator, Linda Goodnough, in your prayers. Linda’s 
husband, Bob Goodnough, passed away on January 19. It was believed to be heart 

related. Linda and her daughters from Colorado were able to say goodbye and be with 
him. A celebration of life service will take place Saturday, January 30 at 10am. Zoom 

link information can be found at stphilip-co.org/funerals/. 
 

Worship Information 
 
Coming Back Together Again - In Person! 
With CAUTION and CARE the Re-Opening Task Force has decided to begin in-
person worship and ministry meetings/events again. We will continue to follow 
our COVID-19 guidelines and precautions. Mask are required for worship and all 
meetings and events.  
 

Even though the COVID-19 case numbers continue to go down, this is not the time to 
let down our guard. We still need to be diligent in wearing masks, properly, and socially 
distance. 
 

In-person worship will resume on Sunday, January 31 with two worship services, 
9:00am and 10:30am. The 9:00am worship will continue to be live-streamed online, on 
Zoom. 
 

Ministry meetings and events can resume immediately. 
 
Register for In-Person Worship 
We ask that you register your family for worship. This way we do not go over our occu-
pancy to ensure we are able to safely distance ourselves throughout the sanctuary. 
Anyone who does not sign up for worship will be able to worship in the narthex if the 
sanctuary is full. We will have the ushers check people in and take everyone’s temper-
ature. Communion will continue with individual packets, and there will be an offering 
plate in the sanctuary as well as the opportunity to give electronically. Go to 
https://stphilip-co.churchcenter.com/registrations to register for worship. 
 

We will continue to livestream the 9am service and post the recording on our 
website. Go to https://www.stphilip-co.org/worship-at-home/ for more infor-
mation. 
 

Church News 
 
Apologies 
I am so sorry there hasn’t been a printed SPIN for a while. I had surgery on December 
29, 2020 and was at home recovering for the past month. I am doing much better now 
and am back at work, so expect to see the SPIN in your mailbox again! 
~ Angela Seep, Parish Secretary/Editorial Assistant 
 



 

2020 Year-End Statements 
Your 2020 year-end giving statements have been sent via email. Make sure you check 
your spam, junk, promotions, and social folders in your email if you don't see your 
statement in your inbox right away. 
 

Statements have also been mailed. Look for them in your mailbox. If you do not re-
ceive your statement, please call the church office. 
 
Altar Flowers 
The flower chart for 2021 is now online! Go to the link below to sign up for altar flowers 
for January-March 2021. There can be two bouquets per Sunday, but it isn’t required. 
The cost is $25. Please return the vase to church when you are finished. If you have 
any questions you can contact Angela in the church office. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090448AFAA2DABFB6-altar 
 

Thank You 
 

To all of our loving and supportive members: 
You have sent me so many encouraging cards and notes! They came on days the 
Lord sent me hope and gratitude for his countless blessings. I deeply appreciate your 
prayers and thoughts. Still doing tests, and recuperation takes a long time and effort. 
Heart-felt thanks for prayers and thoughts. We will all get through with Jesus and band-
ing together. Thank you, Pastor Brad for your love and care! 
~ Rita Kuenne 

 

Volunteer Opportunities/Donations 

 
Sharing with Sheridan Food Pantry 
Last week we served 141 families. Thank you to everyone who volunteered and donat-
ed! 
 

Items we need: 
 

 Canned black beans 

 Canned pinto beans 

 Pancake mix 

 Cornbread mix 

 Pasta sauce 

 

For those who wish to drop off donations directly at the food pantry, please take them 
to the east door of the Sheridan Recreation Center on Thursdays only between 
11:30am and 1:00pm. You can also bring items to church anytime.  

 

2 

https://www.google.com/maps/place/Sheridan+Recreation+Center/@39.6441469,-105.0334588,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x876c8002cfe7abff:0xbef096ee86f639d!8m2!3d39.6441469!4d-105.0312701?hl=en&authuser=0


 

St. Philip Early Learning Center 
 
Registration for the Early Learning Center’s school year 2021-2022 is open. Our cur-
rent families, Church Members, and Alumni can register NOW. Please email us for a 
tour and/or Registration Form. We will open registration to the community on January 
11, 2021. Registration Forms are also available on our website: https://
www.stphilipelc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/2021-2022-Registration-Form-1.pdf. 
Please call us at 303.972.9774 with any questions. 

 

Preparing for Worship - January 31, 2021 

First Reading: Deuteronomy 18:15-20 

Second Reading: I Corinthians 8:1-13 

Gospel Reading: Mark 1:21-28 
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https://www.stphilipelc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/2021-2022-Registration-Form-1.pdf
https://www.stphilipelc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/2021-2022-Registration-Form-1.pdf


 

Friends 

Family Members 

Our Prayer List 
 

Members 
 

Art & Elvira Barber, Jeri Phillips, Virginia Reitze, JoAnn Breitbach 
 

Linda Goodnough and family (at the death of Linda’s husband Bob) 

Family & friends of David Mullen (Stevermer) 
Family & friends of Kathy Ohlinger (Stevermer) 
Steve, James & Michael Brady (Stevermer) 
Ashley Harris (Shibly) 

Don Karienen (Figge) 
Dr. Gary & Janice Conant (Seres) 
Family of Sue Bouton-Schmitt (Stevermer) 
Emeli Bowers (Ermold) 

Prayers for all those affected by and afflicted with COVID-19. Prayers for all healthcare 
workers and their families as they grapple with this pandemic. 
 

Prayers for the unemployed and the underemployed. 
 

Prayers for the students supported through the Seeds of South Sudan.  
 

Prayers of support and love for our companion synods and friends in Madagascar.  
 

Prayers of remembrance and love for all our homebound members. 
 

Prayers for all servicemen and women deployed around the world, especially those with 
ties to St. Philip. Prayers for healing and comfort for those suffering with physical and 
mental injuries. 
 
 

If you have a prayer concern, please contact Angela Seep at aseep@stphilip-co.org or 
303.979.4491. Prayer requests will run for two weeks unless otherwise requested. 

Family of Marilyn Kellogg-Gualco (Anne 
Henning’s step-mother) 
Kaylee Clough (Parker Clough’s wife) 
Caroline Carroll (Harriet Truman’s daughter) 
Fawn Kemp (Larry Kemp’s daughter) 
Tina (Chris Youngren’s daughter) 

Lauren Person (Mary Person’s daughter) 
Dr. Thomas & Neva Flatley (Tom Flatley’s  
father & mother) 
Ryan Ermold (Joanne Ermold’s son) 
Erika Kuenne (Carl & Rita Kuenne’s daughter) 

mailto:aseep@stphilip-co.org

